AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

JANUARY 17, 2017 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Call to order.  Flag salute.  Roll call.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Joseph Dvorak, Kevin Coyle, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Donna Rothman, Debanne Macaluso, Steve Malyszka

A motion to approve the minutes of the November 15, 2016 meeting was made by Kevin Coyle and seconded by Joe Dvorak.  Approved by all present.

Aaron Baker of The Lomax Consulting Group was present to update the Commission members on the DVMP of the Fries property on 72nd Street.  The changes had been discussed at the November meeting.  There is an addition of an Eastern Red Cedar to the plan and maintenance of the Black Pines will be required.  A motion to approve the revised plan was made by Kevin Coyle and seconded by Joe Dvorak.  Approved by all.

In other business, The Lomax Consulting Group has spread or planted a large number of acorns in the dune area of 48th Street and also in Armacost Park.  The Lomax Consulting Group, along with the Borough, in the spring, will participate in the yearly seedling sale.  

The dune grass planting is scheduled for April 1st with a rain date of April 2nd.  The E.C. will have a table at Community Connections, which is scheduled for April 8th.  

Adjournment at 4:25 pm.
